
Commander’s Commentary 
Comrades, 

Well, we made it through the year, the Post is functioning and everyone, generally 
speaking, is in relatively good health and doing well.  We have opened up the Post 
as much as possible with the relaxation of the mask and distancing rules and are 
hoping to be fully open shortly after 2 June.  You probably already noticed the re-
turn of the Popcorn machine and the removal of the mandatory mask.  You may 
still wear one if you feel it necessary, and we still ask if you are really not feeling 
well to use common sense and take care of yourself. 

This past month we have seen a significant increase in interest for renting out the 
back hall for events and the crowds are slowly returning to enjoy the camaraderie 
in the Canteen.  We had a great night with Off the Wall in May and hope to contin-
ue to provide events and entertainment for our members and their guests. 

We are rapidly approaching the end of the program year and are still a few mem-
bers short of 100%.  I have mailed out some reminders to the expiring members 
as well as those whose memberships lapsed over the past 2 years.  If you know of 
a member who is in need of assistance, please let us know.  Your Quartermaster, 
Gary Buzza, has started hitting the farmers’ market once a month to help in the 
recruiting of members.  He picked up one transfer and a couple of potentials dur-
ing May.  Keep up the great work! 
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Important Dates in June 
12—Stonespring, 2pm 

13—Breakfast 9-Noon 

14—National Flag Day 

17-20—Department Convention—
Kalahari Resort 

20—Father’s Day 

26—MOC District 7 Convention—KY 
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HELLO MY FELLOW VFW AUXILIARY MEMBERS 

Hello my fellow VFW Auxiliary Members! 

Hello everyone—I hope you are all doing well! 

I can’t believe our year is over and a new one will be starting up very soon. 

Thanks to all my officers, chairmen, and cooks that did an excellent job for our VFW Auxil-
iary.  To Commander Jerry and all his officers, thanks for all your help and bring the Post 
around. 

A special thanks to all our members that have been coming out and supporting our dinners 
and activities.  We apricate it very much. 

Dinners for June: 

10th—Open Face Roast Beed sandwich, mashed potatoes, vegetable and dessert—$8 

24th—Baked Chicken fingers, French fries, broccoli salad and dessert—$8 

For those that are celebrating a birthday or anniversary, congratulations to you!  To those that 
have lost a loved one—my deepest sympathies. 

God Bless our Veterans and God Bless America! 

Connie McCreary 
Auxiliary President   

Listen Up MOC/MOCA,  
  

  
Thanks to Ohio Governor DeWine, the Post is now operating under normal pro-
cedures.  Come join in on the socializing once more.  Post 3283 has weathered a 
lot of storms in the past few years and has stood strong with the help of all of the 
members.  Thanks to All!! 
 
We had our nominations, elections, and installation of officers for the 2021-2022 Cootie year 
in January, February, and March.  Your new officers follow: 
 
Seam Squirrel – Sandi Richards                           Blanket Bum – Clem Cwiklinski  
Hide Gimlet – Dave Richards                   Custodian of the Crummy Duffel Bag – Jerry Constable 
Tight Wad 1yr – Mike Hood Tight Wad 2yr – Bob Dawes 
Tight Wad 3yr – Norm Byrd Sky Pilot – Chuck Worm 
Provost Marshall – Butch Hanson Jimmy Legs – Charlie Brewer 
Keeper of the Lousy Records – Sandi Richards Shyster – Al Chrisman 
Pill Pusher – Clem Cwiklinski Hungry Cootie – Jerry Constable 
Hospital Chairman – Clem Cwiklinski 
 
The 2021-2022 year for the Grand of Ohio Cootie Calendar Books is Here!  The year begins 
July 1st.  Help support your Honor Degree of the VFW and win some bucks while you are at it.  
Look for Connie McCreary or Sandi Richards 
around the Post or Richards.sandi@yahoo.com or 
937-307-0805 cell. 
 
  

Come On In for Pizza – 3rd & 17th 

$10 Large 
$6  ½ Large 

To Go & Curb Delivery 
(937) 236-9239 (ask for kitchen) 

mailto:Richards.sandi@yahoo.com
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MOC/

MOCA Pizza 

4 

Philly  

Cheesesteak, 

Fries, &  

Dessert $7 

5 

District 3  

Golf Tourna-

ment 

6 

 

7 
 

8 9 

 

10 

Open Face 

Roast Beef, 

mashed po-

tatoes, veg-

gie &  

dessert-$8 

11 

 

SUB Nite 

12 

Stonespring 

Nursing 

Home Visit 

2PM 

13 

 

Breakfast    

9-Noon 

14 
6 pm—House 

Cte 

7 pm—VFWA 

Meeting 

15 16 

 

17 

MOC/

MOCA Pizza 

18 

Grilled 

Chicken  

Salad 

$7 

19 

 

20 

 

21 
7 pm—Post 

Meeting 

22 23 24 

Baked Chick-

en Fingers, 

fries, brocco-

li salad, & 

dessert-$8 

25 

BBQ Ribs, 

Slaw,  

Scalloped 

Potatoes & 

Dessert $8 

26 

27 28 
MOC/MOCA 

Scratch & 

Meeting 

7PM 

29 30 GO NUTZ 

on  

2nd & 4th  

Thursday 
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June 2021 
SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

Department Convention—Sandusky, OH 

Dept Con-

vention— 
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I will be heading up to the Department Convention on Father’s Day weekend.  Please let me know if 
you have any items you wish me to address with Department staff. 

As we head into the warmer climate, be mindful of the sun and heat as well as the little ones playing in 
the streets.  I want to see everyone around the post. 

 

Yours in Comradeship 

 

Jerry 

 

Stonespring Nursing Home is up and running for visitors again such as our Bingo group. 
Masks are required at all times in the facility. We have scheduled Saturday the 19th to begin. 

Come join us!! 
Our Grand of Ohio Convention was held the 30 Apr – 2 May in Ashtabula Ohio.  Although it 
was held differently this year, due to the COVID-19 social distancing requirements, everything 
went smooth, new officers were elected & installed, and all had a very lousy time!  
 
The 2021 Supreme Convention has been moved to Overland Park KS, Aug 4-7. Let’s have a 
great turnout this year. For more information: www.lotcs.org or ask a Cootie around the Post!! 
 
Please keep in your thoughts and prayers all of our Cooties and Auxiliary Bugs that have gone 
before us this year, and for all in the world today that are still impacted by the coronavirus, 
war, unrest, and illnesses. May we pull through this, as we have done in the past, with love, 
compassion for our fellow man, and pride! 
 
“Keep ‘em Smilin’ in Beds of White”             
               
                  In L.O.T.C.S.    
 
Sandi Richards   &   Brenda Peters 
Seam Squirrel           President 

The key Cootie dates for June are:  
  3 June –   Pizza Night @ 5:30pm 
12 June – Stonespring Nursing Home/Bingo @ 2pm 
17 June –   Pizza Night @ 5:30pm 
26 June – District 7 Convention/Nominations @ 10am 
28 June –   MOC Scratch/MOCA Meeting @ 7:00pm 
28 June – MOC Scratch/MOCA Meeting @ 7:00pm 

Don’t Forget— 
 

Poker every other Friday in the back 

hall—7:30 PM til close 

mailto:vfw3283@gmail.com
http://www.lotcs.org

